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Attendance: 

 

Ron Tenney 

 Wanda Hill 

 Earl Baker 

Matt Webb 

 Mell Epps 

 Bonnie Adams 

 Cheryl Stewart 

 Bobbi Goode 

 Bev Carlyon 

 Bobbi Garr 

 Gerald Garr 

 Laurie Owens 

 Ken Garvin 

 Brian Bernett 

 Lon Porter 

 Bob Seymour 

 Judith Doerr 

 Joel Eittreim 

 Ron Troutman 

 Ann Abbey 

 Mary Lou Costales

 

 

 

1. Joel did introductions. 

2. Judith explained that the purpose of these NPC outreach meetings were to bring business and 

community leaders together and discuss what NPC can do to better serve people in this area. 

3. Mary Lou gave updates on everything that was discussed at the last outreach meeting in 1998. (see 

memo) 

4. Joel asked, “What can we do now?” 

 Suggestions were: 

 Community Survey – in paper? - advertised 

 Have a substitute teachers course taught in Heber at least once a year 

 CDL training 

 Spanish class being filled too fast 

  Keep track of people turned away (wait list) 

 Tie in with ASU – not impossible but difficult, we work mainly with NAU 

  Invite Kathy Stemmler to next meeting 

  We need to see what needs to be offered, then get it 

  Ability to complete degree locally  (BS/BA) 

Dish Network – Broadcasting – Future 

ILL 

Scholarships available – need to have students come to Center Office 

FRS – Mell Epps said they were building a training center in Taylor 

Law Enforcement should be represented at next meeting 

Articles in the newspaper need to be in sooner – sometimes classes are already canceled 

or have already started 

Customer Service seminar needed, maybe restaurants/companies could pay for their 

employees to attend 

Etiquette 

 

  

  


